

Albert Street Primary School

Thursday 30th March 2023

Community News

What's On

Tuesday 4th April Wood Work Evening 6pm-7:30pm Easter raffle tickets due

Wednesday 5th April Easter raffle drawn

Thursday 6th April Last day of term 1 2pm finish

Monday 24th April First day term 2

Tuesday 25th April Anzac Day—no school

Wednesday 26th April Whole School Athletics See back page

CANTEEN DAYS

MONDAY—Lisa/Deb TUESDAY—Trena WEDNESDAY—Deb/Mel FRIDAY—Moe Life Skills

Partnership

Noah M—Being a great digi-tech leader during NAPLAN

Xavier J—Being a great digi-tech leader during NAPLAN

Burt—Always being willing to work alongside others in partnership

Respect

Kyle—Always being respectful to his peers and teachers Shkaylah—Being a great class member and following the rules

Optimism

Oliver—Persevering through a difficult task in Maths

Kael—Continually wanting to achieve your best in online testing

Pride

Ethan—Taking great care of our butterflies

Georgia—Taking great care of our butterflies William F—Finding your voice and using it to improve your schooling

Sophia—Always trying your best during assessment work

Bailey—Taking part in your swimming lessons with confidence

ongratulations

Due to our Whole School Swimming program this week. Awards will be presented in the classroom.

Pride

Partnership







Easter Raffle

A huge thank you to all our families who donated so generously towards our Easter Raffle. Our fundraising team are busy wrapping them to make plenty of prizes. Tickets are due next Tuesday 4th April, winners drawn Wednesday 5th April. Extra tickets available at the office. Good luck!



The community of Albert Street PS Moe encourages everyone to dare to dream and reach their potential in supportive, caring environments. Together we recognise and celebrate our success.

Warrawee everyone,

Please note that this is the last newsletter for the term. Any important notices following will be published on Sentral and our Facebook page.

School Council and AGM

Thank you to those parents and staff who attended the AGM. The annual report (draft) was presented at this meeting. We are now waiting for it to be attested by our SEIL, Tamina Taylor, and our School Council President before publishing it on our website. In the meantime, you are welcome to obtain a draft copy from the office.

Our School Council meeting for March also took place this week. It was decided that a working bee would be scheduled for early next term to attend to overgrown low trees and shrubs. An extraordinary school council meeting will occur on Tuesday 2nd May at 6:30pm to finalise the logistics of the working bee. It is anticipated that the working bee will take place on a weekend. All hands on deck is greatly appreciated. If you are able to support in anyway, either pruning, chain sawing, raking or chipping please leave your contact details at the office.

Junior School Council president Burt, and Vice President Apryl, presented their report focusing on partnering with Latrobe City Council to investigate the possibility of having benches installed at the front of the school.

Our fundraising committee sought Council approval to include the selling of crazy colourful socks as a fundraiser this year. This was approved with the suggestion of this fundraisier being linked with a crazy sock and hair day. All fundraising will go towards the purchasing of new play equipment.

Last Day of Term

A kind reminder that Thursday 6th April is the last of term with an early finish at 2pm. A prompt pick up is greatly appreciated.

First Year Medical Students

We welcome the opportunity to have first year Monash Medical students undertaking a placement at our school. Two students, Phillipa and Nick, will have 4 visits with us this semester. The purpose of their placement is to gain a greater understanding of our families needs.

Dr Monique Osborn

Classroom Pets

Prep/1 McKimmie have been introduced to their new classroom pets. They are very fortunate to have Shaggy the ginger girl, and Skooby the black and white girl, who both have lapped up the pats. Students have described Shaggy's hair as hard and wiry and Skooby's hair as soft. The kids are all excited to share their learning with their class pets for the remainder of the year.



Community Visits Continue

Last week, Steven from Newborough/Yallourn Soccer Club visited our 5/6 students as part of their community work. Steven discussed the club's history and how they use their facilities to help other groups. A huge thank you to all of our visitors who have taken the time to visit our school and speak to the 5/6's about their organisation.



Whole School Swimming Program

What a fantastic week the students have had at Latrobe Leisure Centre in Morwell. Each day students participated in a half hour water safety session and half an hour of free time to enjoy the water. The students really enjoyed the program and hopefully took away some important water safety tips and learnt some new swimming skills.



Reminders

Sentral—Absences

Did you know you can notify the school of absences using the parent portal? Please ensure you load the absence or call the You can also load absences in advance if you have an upcoming event or appointment.

Spare Clothes

On the odd occasion students do require a change of clothes at school, whether that be a toileting accident or just getting wet out in the school prior to 9:00am if your child is absent. yard. To save calls home, we ask that you put a change of clothes in your child's bag along with underwear, socks and a plastic bag.

Hats

Please ensure your child has a hat at school to wear whilst outside. If your child does not have a hat, they can be purchased from the office for \$15.

Gates/Late arrivals/Early Pickups

All gates are locked at 8:45am. If your child is late to school (after 8:45am), or needs to attend an appointment, access will be via the front gate only. At times the gate will be locked for incidents around student safety. Should the gate be locked, please call the office.

Family Pick ups and drop offs

A-G Yellow Gate

H-O Green Gate (Front)

Blue Gate P-7

Ph: 03 5127 1966 E-mail: moe.ps.albert@education.gov.au

Website: aspsmoe.vic.edu.au Mail: PO Box 274, Moe, 3825



House Teams and Whole School Athletics—Wednesday 26th April (first week back)

We are holding our Whole School Athletics day during the first week of term 2, being co-ordinated by Daniel Burnett. The event will be held at Joe Carmody Reserve in Newborough on Wednesday 26th April. Students are encouraged to wear their house colours and support their team. You will find your child's name listed in one of the houses below. Please see Sentral to provide permission and for more information about the day. Parents/carers are very welcome to come along and cheer the students along.

RED	BLUE	GREEN	YELLOW
Рорру А	Sophia	Brax	Max A
Mila A	Burt	Jesse	Hunter A
Narni A	Oliver B	Bronson	Lara A
Jai A	Taya	Bailey C	Kyle B
Isabella C	Trey	Ethan C	Zaphira
Emily C	Olivia BJ	Kaleb C	Charlie
William C	Eli BJ	William F	Trinity
Jayce D	Ruby C	Ava H	Monroe
Levi D	Noah C	William H	Levi F
Isaac D	Kenzo	Hannah J	Erica F
Shayla	Thomas	Jasper K	Jaime G
Amalia	Oakley	Hunter M	Emily H
Jaz F	Harper	Mason N	Izacc H
Issy G	Reaghan	Olivia N	Коby К
Alyanah G	Doris	Sienna P	Boiyan
Seth	Kienan	Josie P	Memphis
Lylah	Ruadhan	Kael	Aaron
Xavier J	Violet	Ellouise	Kevin
Abby J	Harry	Connor	Amirlia
Jasman K	Ruby J	Bella S	Deejay
Regina M	Olivia K	Telisha	Cooper
Kailie May	Scarlett	Macey	Gina
Erica M	Reeves	Lyncoln h	Bailey R
LaShanta	Poppi L	Maddi	Ellie
Charlotte	Khin	Tyson	Jaymie
Darcy	Noah M	Summer	Apryl-Lee
Rubie P	River N	Noah W	Emma S
Callum	Shkaylah	Uri	Kara
Ryan X	Tiarah	Nate Z	Ella
Nina X	Olivia	Camryn	Frankie
Georgia S	Abby R		Nate P
Evie S	Skyler		
Leighvi S	Mercedes		
	Allan		